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RECOMMENDATION 
 
The Planning and Development Department recommends that Council: 
 
1. Receive this report as information; 

 
2. Resolve to support the proposed amendment to Section 6.3.4 (b) of the Regional Growth 

Strategy ("RGS"), as documented in this report; and 
 
3. Instruct the City Clerk to forward a copy of this report and the related Council resolution to 

Metro Vancouver as information. 
 
INTENT 
 
The purpose of this report is to respond to a request from Metro Vancouver for a comment on an 
amendment that has been proposed to the RGS. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The Metro Vancouver RGS was adopted by the Metro Vancouver Board on July 29, 2011, after 
being ratified by all 22 local governments in the Region.  During the ratification process, the City 
of Coquitlam requested that, following adoption of the RGS, an amendment be considered in 
relation to a change in the wording of the "Conservation and Recreation" land use designation, as 
contained in the RGS.  According to the procedures contained in the RGS (Sections 6.4.2 and 
6.4.5), such an amendment to the RGS is classified as a "Type 1" amendment.  This classification of 
amendment needs to be approved by a majority vote of the Metro Vancouver Board and must be 
supported by each affected local government in the Region. 
 
As such, all of the Region's local governments have been asked to provide a comment on the 
proposed amendment, prior to the Metro Vancouver Board considering first and second readings 
on the related amendment by-law.  Appendix I contains the City of Coquitlam's request for the 
amendment and an assessment by Metro Vancouver staff, along with a letter from Metro 
Vancouver to affected local governments requesting comments on the amendment. 
 



- 2 - 
 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
The proposed amendment involves the removal from Section 6.3.4 (b) of the RGS, the words 
"Conservation and Recreation lands utilized only for commercial extensive recreation facilities".  
This Section sets out the types of land uses that qualify as "Type 3 Minor Amendments" to the 
RGS.  By eliminating the reference to "commercial extensive recreation facilities", all amendments 
affecting "Conservation and Recreation", designated lands will be treated as "Type 2 Minor 
Amendments".  The essential difference between these Type 2 and Type 3 Minor Amendments is 
that there is a higher standard for approval of Type 2 Minor Amendments than for Type 3 Minor 
Amendments.  Coquitlam's proposed change is linked to a separate request by Coquitlam that the 
Westwood Plateau Golf Course be redesignated from "General Urban" to "Conservation and 
Recreation" in the RGS. 
 
The proposed amendment to the RGS does not directly affect the City of Surrey.  All of the lands 
designated "Conservation and Recreation" within Surrey are parks and other public properties.  
Making it more difficult to redesignate extensive commercial recreation areas, such as golf 
courses from "Conservation and Recreation" to another land use designation in the RGS, will not 
affect the City of Surrey. 
 
CONCLUSION 
 
Based on the above discussion, it is recommended that Council: 
 
• Resolve to support the proposed amendment to Section 6.3.4 (b) of the RGS, as documented 

in this report; and 
 
• Instruct the City Clerk to forward a copy of this report and the related Council resolution to 

Metro Vancouver. 
 
 
 
Original signed by 
Jean Lamontagne 
General Manager 
Planning and Development  
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